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Police Chief’s Report for February 2025
February 27th, 2025

Dear Board of Supervisors, Manager and staff,

For the month of january, the officers handled 412 incidents as well as 62
vehicle crashes. Officers conducted over 373 traffic stops and issued 131 traffic
citations. The officer's made 12 felony arrests. 24 misdemeanor arrests, 13 summary
non-traffic arrests and 7 jivenile petitions were also filed.

There are a number of events that are already in the planning stages that are
going to require a lot of time and effort. We will be meeting with the staff from the Rock
the Country event to make sure we are properly prepared and are ready for the crowds
at the Fairgrounds. We will be repoiting our progress on this event in the next few
months. This event will be the first time this company will be coming to the York area.
We will be hosting three days of visitors and campers for the music event that will cover
those days. We expect over 50,000 people to visit the event during this time. Shortly
after this is over, we will begin to get ready for the greater York State Fair. So our work
is cut out for us in the next few months.

*The new patrol vehicles have been acquired anhd-are getting deployed as they
are finished with the upfitting process. The orie patrol car, a Ford Explorer interceptor,
is already in the fleet and being utilized. The vehicle is a gray color. The reason for this
is that the color blue is no longer available in this vehicle configuration. We chose the
color Gray and we were happy with the resuilts. The next few cars will have to be this



color. We explored other options of painting the patrol cars or getting them wrapped in
blue but it was determined to be too expensive and not cost effective.

Training:

02/23-24 Sgt. Joshua Sefchick NDTC- De-Escalation Principles
02/23-24 Ofc Michael Jordan NDTC-De-Escalation Principles
02/23-24 Ofc. Eric Rush NDTC-De-Escalation Principles
All officers were trained in First Aid and CPR during this month

Officer Andrew Shaffer HACC Police Academy

Respecitfully Submitted,

Chief John C. Snyder



West Manchester Township Police Department
West Manchester Township Statistics
January 2025

Part | &Il Offenses 101
Incidents (excluding crashes) 311
TOTAL 412
Felony Arrests 12
Misdemeanor Arrests 24
Juvenile Arrests 7

Summary Arrests 13
Traffic Citations 131
Warning / PT-10's 242
Parking Tickets 0

Reportable Crashes 17
Non-Reportable Crashes 45
TOTAL CRASHES 62
Injury Crashes 3

Total Injuries 3




TO:
FROM:

DATE:

2004-2008

2004-2009

2014-2020

2018-2020

MEMO

BETH JACOBS, OFFICE MANAGER

ALISON KEISER, ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT
RECORDS TO BE DESTROYED

JANUARY 10, 2025

Hiring Consortium Information
Outdated Grant Information
Miscellaneous Documents (Awards, Budgets, Correspondence)

Accounts Payable
Accounts Receivables (Deposit Slips)
Payroll

Accidents

Traffic Citations & Driving Records
Read File

Certificates of Accuracy for Vehicles
Requests for Police Reports

Routine Correspondence

Monthly Reports

False Alarm Letters & Invoices
Selective Speed Enforcement

Seized License/Registrations

Tow Sheets

Parking Tickets

Incidents & Services (with attachments)
Criminal History Checks (no record found)
Dog Law, Abandoned Vehicle Letters
Solicitation Permit Applications

Shift Activity Reports
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CI Division Report for February 2025 Board Meeting
1/16/2025 through 2/20/2025

Since January 16, 2025, WMTPD Criminal Investigations has taken on 9 new case
assignments: 2 ChildLine Referral cases for alleged sexual or physical abuse of children, a
request by Baltimore City PD to assist with an Internal Affairs/Ethics Bureau investigation, a
PFAD investigation for the relinquishment of firearms subsequent to a PFA Order, a theft
investigation involving an elderly resident in a care facility, 3 fraud/theft by deception cases (one
phone scam, one case of automotive parts sent to a fictitious business, and one check case on a
closed account), and another investigation into a subject illegally recording staff interactions —
this time at the West York School District Administration building.

During the same time frame, our office has formally closed out 7 investigations: 1 PICS
case, 5 investigations into physical/sexual abuse of children or alleged sexual exploitation of
children, and the above-listed theft involving the elderly care facility resident.

In addition to the above, during this time frame Detective Davenport completed the 2025
PA Treasury submission for unclaimed property and currency.

Respectfully Submitted,

Det Sgt Sean J. Conway



